THE GAUHATI HIGH COURT AT GUWAHATI

(The High Court of Assam, Nagaland, Mizoram and Arunachal Pradesh)

Written Examination (OMR based Objective Type Questions with Multiple Choices) in connection with direct recruitment of LDA/COPYIST/TYPIST for the District Courts of Assam.

Total Marks: 100+20=120 Date: 27.01.2019 (Sunday) Duration: 2 hours Time: 11.00 am to 1.00 pm

Total number of questions=120. Each question carries one mark. There is no negative marking. [Assamese Language Segment (Q. No.101 to 120) is qualifying in nature]

General English

Choose the correct word(s) to fill up the blanks:-

1.	Wish Ia king.				
	(A) am	(B) was	(C) were	(D) had	
2.	Pankaj knows	swim.			
	(A) how to	(B) to	(C) to how	(D) none of these	
3.	When I saw him, he	ea TV.			
	(A) saw	(B) was seen	(C) watched	(D) was watching	
4.	He saw me by chan	ce andthe car.			
	(A) stops	(B) stopped	(C) was stopping	(D) none of these	
5.	Had you studied ha	rd. voupassed.			
	•	(B) would have	(C) were	(D) will have	
<u>Ch</u>	Choose the correctly spelt word:-				
6.	(A) Surveilance	(B) Surveillance	(C) Survellance	(D) Survaillance	
7.	(A) Strategam	(B) Stratagem	(C) Strategem	(D) Stratagam	
8.	(A) Recommandation	on	(B) Recommendation		
	(C) Recomandation		(D) Recomendation		
9.	(A) Lackdaisical	(B) Lackdaisicle	(C) Lackadaisical	(D) Lackdaisical	
10	. (A) Etiquete	(B) Ettiquete	(C) Etiquette	(D) Ettiquette	

Read the following passage and choose the correct answers of the following question nos.11 to 20 from the passage:-

A fat old lady was walking with her basket down the middle of a street, in Petrograd, to the great confusion of the traffic and with no small threat to herself. It was pointed out to her that the pavement was the place for foot-passengers, but she replied: "I 'm going to walk where I like. We've got liberty now." It did not occur to the dear old lady that if liberty unrestricted the foot-passenger to walk down the middle of the road, then the end of such liberty would be universal chaos. Everybody would be getting in everybody else's way and nobody would get anywhere. Individual liberty would have become social lawlessness.

There is a danger of the world getting liberty-drunk in well to remind ourselves of what the rule of the road means. It means that in order that the liberties of all may be preserved, the liberties of everybody must be curtailed. When the policeman, say at Piccadilly Circus, steps into the middle of the road and puts out his hand, he is the symbol not of tyranny, but of liberty. You may not think so. You may, being in a hurry, and seeing your motor-car pulled up by this fellow, dishonour him to be interfering with your free use of the public highway? Then, if you are a reasonable person, you will reflect that if he did not incidentally, interfere with you, he would interfere with no one, and the result would be that Piccadilly Circus would be a maelstrom that you would never cross at all. You have to agree to a limitation of private liberty in order that you may enjoy a social order which makes your liberty a reality.

Liberty is not a personal affair only but a social contract. It is an accommodation of interests. In matters which do not touch anybody else's liberty, of course, I may be as free as I like. If I choose to go down the street in a dressing-gown, with long hair and bare feet, who shall say me nay? You have liberty to laugh at me but I have liberty to be indifferent to you. And if I have a fancy for dyeing my hair, or waxing my moustache (which heaven forbid) or going to bed late or getting up early, I shall follow my fancy and ask no man's permission. I shall not inquire of you whether I may eat mustard with my mutton. I may like mustard with my mutton. And you will not ask me whether you may follow this religion or that, whether you may marry the dark-lady or fair lady.

In all these and a thousand other details you and I please ourselves and ask no one's leave. We have a whole kingdom, in which we rule alone, can do what we choose, be wise or ridiculous, harsh or easy, normal or abnormal. But the moment we step out of that kingdom, our personal liberty of action becomes qualified by other people's liberty. I might like to practice on the trombone (musical instrument) from midnight till three in the morning. If I went on to the top of Helvellyn to do it, I could please myself, but if I do it in my bedroom my family will object, and if I do it out in the streets the neighbours will remind me that my liberty to blow the trombone must not interfere with their liberty to sleep in quiet. There are lots of people in the world and I have to accommodate my liberty to their liberties.

We are all liable to forget this and unfortunately we are much more conscious of the imperfections of others in this respect than of our own. A reasonable consideration for the rights or feelings of others is the foundation of social conduct. I believe that the rights of small people and quiet people are as important to preserve as the rights of small nationalities. When I hear the aggressive, bullying horn which some motorists deliberately use, I confess that I feel something boiling up in me which is very like what I felt when Germany came trampling like a bully over Belgium. By what right my dear sir, do you go along our highways

uttering that ugly curse on all who obstruct your path? Can't you announce your coming like a gentleman? Can't you take your turn? Are you someone in particular? I find myself wondering what sort of person it is who can sit behind that hog – like outrage without realizing that he is the spirit of Prussia incarnate and a very ugly spectacle in a civilized world.

It is in the small matters of conduct, in the adherence of the rule of the road, that we pass judgment upon ourselves, and declare that we are civilized or uncivilized. The great moments of heroism and sacrifice are rare. It is the little habits of common place interaction that make up the great sum of life and sweeten or make bitter the journey.

11. What is the meaning of chaos?(A) Mayhem(C) Disarray	(B) Confusion (D) All the above
12. What is the meaning of maelstrom?(A) Turbulence(C) Turmoil	(B) Confusion (D) All the above
13. What is trombone?(A) A person with loud behaviour(C) A musical instrument	(B) An instrument (D) None of the above
14. What is the meaning of incarnate?(A) Embodied in human form(C) To nominate someone as a future king	(B) To put someone in a cage (D) None of the above
15. What do you understand by the word-'spe (A) Exhibition (C) Spirit	ectacle'? (B) Without expectation (D) None of the above
16. What the author thinks regarding preserv	ation of rights of small and quiet people?
(A) It is not to be preserved(C) It can be preserved like small na	(B) It can be neglected tionalities (D) None of the above
17. Choose the most appropriate word from or something and damage or hurt him or	the passage which means-"to walk on somebod it"
(A) Maelstrom (C) Trample	(B) Helvellyn (D) Pavement

- 18. Through the passage, what the author desired to communicate to the readers?
 - (A) Blowing horns is a bad manner
 - (B) One should not blow a trumpet at night
 - (C) All must respect the rights of other people
 - (D) One must not sacrifice his rights for others

19. From what according to the author, one can assess whether we have become civilized or not? (A) The small matters of conduct, in the adherence of the rule of the road (B) Getting liberty-drunk in well to remind ourselves of what the rule of the road (C) The liberties of all may be preserved, (D) The liberties of everybody must be curtailed 20. What is hog? (A) A big car (B) A big horn (D) Both (A) and (B) above (C) A male pig kept for its meat Choose the correct one word:-21. The home of a lion (A) Drey (B) Burrow (C) Den (D) Byre 22. A number of parrots (A) Flock (C) Company (D) Both (A) and (C) (B) Fock 23. A number of leopards (A) Leap (B) Pack (C) Gaggle (D) Brood 24. A number of owl (A) Flock (B) Brood (C) Parliament (D) None of these 25. A place where documents or records are kept (D) All of these (A) Library (B) Archives (C) Museum

Choose the correct meaning of the followings:-

28. Anything related to brain of human

26. A place where alcoholic liquor is produced

(A) Brewery

(A) Monastery

(A) Cerebral

27. A residence of nuns

29. To pull strings (B) To play music (A) To sing (C) Exert influence (D) Work hard 30. To hit below the belt (A) To be cruel or unfair (B) Rough (C) To be coward (D) Abiding by the rules 31. To take over the reins (A) Running away from the rains (B) Not wet (C) To assume command (D) Become the next king 32. To be in the red (A) Famous (B) To be in debt (C) A criminal (D) None of the above 33. To see red (A) To become suspicious (B) To get very angry (C) To suspect something (D) To be undecided

(B) Distillery

(B) Paddock

(B) Cardiac

(C) Crèche

(C) Convent

(C) Dermal

(D) None of these

(D) Aviary

(D) Renal

34. To draw the line (A) To set a limit (B) To give ultimatum in a dual (C) The initial work in construction (D) First salary after employment Choose the correct sentence:-35. (A) I told that the sari is beautiful. (B) I said that the sari is beautiful. (C) I narrated that the sari is beautiful. (D) I explained that the sari is beautiful. 36. (A) She has never gone to Australia. (B) She has never been to Australia. (C) She has never went to Australia. (D) She has never go to Australia. 37. (A) What is your good name? (B) What is your name? (C) Whats your name? (D) What's your good name? 38. (A) I have seen the film two times. (B) I have seen the film twice. (C) I saw the film two times. (D) Both (B) and (C). 39. (A) Have you seen my spectacle? (B) Have you seen my spectacles? (C) Both (A) and (B) are correct (D) Both (A) and (B) are wrong Choose the correct antonyms:-40. Dense (A) Thick (C) Sparse (B) Sparsh (D) Greasy 41. Keen (C) Dull (A) Unque (B) Clear (D) Sharp 42. Fickle (A) Constant (B) Accurate (C) Numb (D) Restless 43. Faithful (A) True (B) Reliable (C) Treacherous (D) Both (A) and (B) 44. Hope (A) Expectation (B) Desire (C) Despair (D) Both (A) and (B) Choose the correct sentences: 45. (A) The audiences of the game. (B) The spectators of the game. (C) Both (A) and (B). (D) Neither (A) nor (B). (B) Good evening, sir, have a seat. 46. (A) Good night, sir, have a seat. (C) Both (A) and (B). (D) Neither (A) nor (B).

47. (A) I took insult at his words.

(C) I got insult at his words.

(B) I took offence at his words.

(D) None of the above.

	(C) Put down your sign and signatu	re here. (D) None of the above.		
	49. (A) Many a little boys came.	(B) Many a little boy came.		
	(C) Both (A) and (B).	(D) Neither (A) nor (B).		
	50. (A) I went to my house.	(B) I went to my home.		
	(C) Both (A) and (B)	(D) Neither (A) nor (B)		
	<u>General Knowledge ir</u>	ncluding Computer Knowledge		
51.	Which one of the followings is the second	longest rail-cum-road bridge in Asia?		
	(A) Bogibeel Bridge	(B) Danyang-Kunshan Grand Bridge		
	(C) Lake Pontchartrain Causeway	(D) Jiaozhou Bay Bridge		
52.	52. Who is the present Governor of Reserve Bank of India?			
	(A) Mr. Urjit Patel	(B) Mr. Srikanta Das		
	(C) Mr. Raghuram Rajan	(D) Mr. Shaktikanta Das		
53.	Kamakhya temple is situated on Nilachal F	Pahar. But, where is the Umananda Temple situated?		
	(A) Bindhyachal Pahar	(B) Bhasmachal Pahar		
	(C) Neelachal Pahar	(D) Bura Pahar		
54.	Who sowed the seeds of Sufism in Assami	?		
(A)	Hazrat Shah Miran @ Azan Pir	(B) Hazrat Nawazuddin@ Azan Fakir		
(C)	Hazrat Awlia@ Azan Mir	(D) None of the above		
55.	In banking transactions, what does 'NEFT'	mean?		
(A)	National Electronic Fund Transfer	(B) Non Encumbered Fund Transfer		
(C)	Nil Entry Fund Transfer	(D) Non-Est Fund Transfer		
56.	In banking transactions, what does `RTGS'	' mean?		
(A)	Real Time Gross Settlement	(B) Rupee Transaction Generating System		
(C)	Regular Transaction Generating System	(D) Retracted Transfer Gross Settlement		
57.	Who is the present Law Minister of India?			
(A)	Mr. Rajnath Singh	(B) Mrs. Nirmala Sitharaman		
(C)	Mr. Ravi Shankar Prasad	(D) Mr. Arun Jaitley		

(B) Put down your signature here.

48. (A) Put down your sign here.

58. What is regarded as the universal solvent?				
(A) Water (B)) Hydrochloric Acid	(C) Acetic Acid	(D) Alcohol	
59. Which of the	followings does not spoil?			
(A) Water (B)) Alcohol	(C) Honey	(D) None of these	
60. Which of the f	ollowings is the fastest ma	mmal on land?		
(A) Dear (B)) Wild hog	(C) Cheetah	(D) Royal Bengal Tiger	
61. What is the no	ormal Blood Pressure in hu	man body?		
(A) 100/70 (B)) 120/80	(C) 130/90	(D) None of these	
62. What is Leuka	emia?			
(A) a disease relat	ting to blood	(B) commonly knowr		
(C) lack of adequa	ite cholesterol in blood	(D) None of the abov	/e	
-	the followings is a winner			
(A) Virat Kohli	(B) Saina Nehwal	(C) Hima Das	(D) None of these	
•	is a traditional martial art			
(A) Tamil Nadu	(B) Andhra Pradesh	(C) Kerala	(D)Telangana	
m= 1431 15 m	and the street Andrew Courts	/:- td7		
	nous stadium 'Eden Garder		(D) Donashiwi	
(A) Mumbai	(B) Kolkata	(C) Chennai	(D) Bengaluru	
CC Auchantia and	indiannous sport of			
•	indigenous sport of		(D) None of these	
(A) Odisha	(B) Meghalaya	(C) Manipur	(D) Notic of diese	
67 Who amongst	the followings is the title h	nolder of International (Grand Master?	
(A) Tania Sachdev	_	(B) Mithali Raj	of arra tradear.	
(C) Harmanpreet Kaur		(D) None of the above		
(C) Harmanprece	Naui	(D) None of the above		
68. Who amongst the following players was recently arrested for illegal poaching?				
(A) Jyoti Randhawa (B) C. K. Vineeth				
(C) Udanta Singh (D) None of the above			√e	
(a) addition only		() and a did not		
69. Who amongst the following Dadasaheb Phalke award winner filmmakers died recently?				
(A) Jagjit Singh	(B) Kader Khan	(C) Mrinal Sen	(D) Both (B) and (C)	

(A) a music ba	nd from Rajasthan	(B) an Assamese movie	
(C) a music ba	nd from Meghalaya	(D) none of the above	
71. A network of comp	outers and other devices that	is confined to a relatively smal	I space is called?
(A) Wide Area		(B) Local Area Network	
(C) Global Net		(D) Peer-to-Peer Network	
72. Every computer co	onnected to the Internet is ide	ntified by a unique four-part s	tring, known as
(A) IP address		(B) Host name	
(C) Domain na	me	(D) None of the above	
73. USB is a device us	ed to store data and it stands	for	
(A) Unlimited S	Service Band	(B) Unlimited Serial Bus	
(C) Universal S	Serial Bus	(D) Universal Service Bus	
-		source code is available f an example of open source sof	
(A) Adobe Pho	toshop	(B) Microsoft Word	
(C) Libre Office	<u>a</u>	(D) Skype	
	natted text string used by we ource on the Internet. It stand	eb browsers, email clients and ds for	d other software to
(A) Universal R	Resource Link	(B) Uniform Resource Locat	or
(C) Unlimited F	Resource Locator	(D) Universal Reference Lin	k
76. HTTP stands for:			
(A) Hyper Text	Transfer Protocol	(B) Hyper Timed Text Proto	ocol
(C) Hopper Tra	ansfer Text Protocol	(D) Hopper Text Timer Prot	ocol
77. Zip files are			
(A) Compressed files	(B) Fragmented files	(C) Deleted files	(D) Saved files
78. In Windows operating the away, it goes to the state of the state o	- -	a file or folder, it doesn't actua	ally get deleted
(A) Cycle Bin	(B) Dust Bin	(C) Recycle Bin	(D) Bin

70. 'Village Rockstars' is

79. Ho	w can you tell w	hich printers are insta	alled on a computer?			
(A)	(A) Open" My Computer"/Printers(C) Go to Start/Settings/Printers		(B) Go to Start/Settings/Control Panel/Printers (D) All of the above			
(C)						
80. WI	nich can be used	for quick access to co	ommonly used commands	and tools?		
(A) Sta	atus Bar	(B) Tool Bar	(C) Menu Bar	(D) Title Bar		
		<u>Ge</u>	neral Aptitude			
81. W	nat is the missing behkn?	g letter in this series? t				
	(A) q	(B) r	(C) s	(D) u		
82.	If you unscram	ble the letters YKANE	, you will get the name of	а;		
	(A) Mountain p	oass (B) Warrior	(C) Flower	(D) Country		
83.	If Mr. Baruah's job is to recruit, develop and manage staff in her organization, which among the following is his designation?					
	(A) Personal Ma	anager	(B) Personnal Ma	(B) Personnal Manager		
	(C) Personnel Manager		(D) Personality N	(D) Personality Manager		
84.		lita invested Rs.120, %. What is the face v		shares which were sold at a		
	(A) 100	(B) 120	(C) 144	(D) 96		
85.	When a dice is rolled, the probability of landing with 2 is?					
	(A) 3/6	(B) 1/6	(C) 2/6	(D) 5/6		
86.	Six times a nun (A) 8	nber reduced by ten 6 (B) 9	equals 50. What is the num (C) 10	ber? (D) 11		
87. In a school, the first period starts at 9:00 am and the school ends at 4:00 10 minutes class cleaning time. There is a morning and evening break and a 40 minute lunch break. How long will each class period be if you periods a day?			ng break for 10 minutes each			
	(A) 40 minutes	(B) 45 minute	es (C) 50 minutes	(D) 55 minutes		
88.	Jaya is 37 years older than his daughter, Maya. The sum of their age is 42. How old is Maya?					
	(A) 5	(B) 6	(C) 42	(D) 37		
89.	Find the odd one out:					
	(A) 144	(B) 289	(C) 312	(D) 625		

Read the following for the questions 90 to 94

Blood Relations for a family consisting of L, M, N, R, P, Q is given below. Answer the following questions based on the relation given.

N a	nd L are married co		is not the mother of M.	
90.	Find the maternal	uncle of R?		
	(A) Q	(B) M	(C) N	(D) P
91.	Who is the brother	of R?		
	(A) L	(B) M	(C) N	(D) P
92.	Which person in th	ne following options doe	es not belong to the san	ne generation of Q?
	(A) P	(B) N	(C) M	(D) L
93	. How many female	e members are there in	the family?	
	(A) One	(B) Two	(C) Three	(D) Four
94	. How many male n	nembers are there in th	e family?	
	(A) Four	(B) Three	(C) Two	(D) One
<u>Ма</u>	tch the following	<u>S:</u>		
95.	Cancer: Disease ::	:Gun:		
(A)	Wound	(B) Sword	(C) weapon	(D) Death
96.	Fire: Ashes:: Explo	osion:		
(A)	Flame	(B) Death	(C) Sound	(D) Debris
97.	Reading: Knowledg	ge:: Work:		
(A)	Experiment	(B) Exercise	(C) Experience	(D) Employment
9 8.	Inventory: Goods::			
(A)	Agenda : Meeting		(B) Snapshot : Image	
(C)	Ballot : Voters		(D) Roll : Members	
99.	Bank: Money:: Tra	nsport:		
(A)	Goods	(B) Roads	(C) Traffic	(D) Speed
100). Coconut: Shell:: L	_etter:		
(A)	Stamp	(B) Letter Box	(C) Mail	(D) Envelope

(Assamese Language Segment)

অসমীয়া

নিম্নলিখিত শব্দসমূহৰ অৰ্থ বাছি উলিয়াওক ঃ-

101. কাজী

A. শিপিনী

B. বিচাৰক

C. পাঁকৈত

D. জনাজাত

102, গ্ৰম

 ${f A}$. উমান

B. এবিধ এঠা

C. বেয়া হোৱা

D. দুখ হোৱা

103. কুল

A. জাতি

B বংশ

C. নৈ বা সাগৰৰ পাৰ

D. A আৰু B দুয়োটাই

104. গিৰী

A. পৰ্বত

B. গৰাকী

C. উপাধি

D. এটাও শুদ্ধ নহয়

105. কপাট

A. চাতুৰী

B. প্ৰতাৰণা

C. দুৱাৰ

D. বেয়া ভাগ্য

নিম্নলিখিত শব্দসমূহৰ বিপৰীত অৰ্থ বাছি উলিয়াওক ঃ-

106. প্ৰচুৰ

A. অক্স

B. অলপীয়া

C. অপ্ৰচুৰ

D. উভৈনদী

107, বিনয়

A. গর্ব

B. সৰল

C. অনুনয়

D. এটাও ওদ্ধ নহয়

108, সপক্ষ

A. এক

B. দ্বিমত

C. বিপক্ষ

D. সহস্র পক্ষ

109. জাৰ

A. ঠাণ্ডা

B শীত

C. জহ

D. এটাও শুদ্ধ নহয়

110. আপঢ়ু

A. সুন্দৰ

B. কুৎসিত্

C. অৱৰুদ্ধ

D. অপযশ

নিম্নলিখিত জতুৱা ঠাঁচৰ অৰ্থ বাছি উলিয়াওক ঃ-

111. আই ধৰ বাই ধৰ

A. মাক দেউতাকৰ কাষ চপা

B. নিৰুপায় হোৱা অৱস্থা

C. বলিয়াৰ নিচিনা হোৱা

D. মাক-বায়েকৰ কথা শুনি পত্নীৰ সৈতে কাজিয়া কৰা

112. পেট কপটীয়া				
A. পেটৰ কথা নোকোৱা ম	ানুহ	B. পেটৰ বিষ হোৱা		
C. অতি শকত মানুহ		D. ওপৰৰ এটাও নহয়		
113. শহাকণীয়া				
A. যাৰ কাণ দীঘল		B. আনমনা হোৱা		
C. সদায় সতর্ক থকা		D. ভিতৰি দুষ্ট বাহিৰে শাস্ত		
114. বগলী ভকত				
A. হাত দীঘল মানুহ		B. সদাশয় ব্যক্তি		
C. সমাজত উচ্চ স্থানত থব	গ লোক	D. ভিতৰি দুষ্ট বাহিৰে শান্ত লোব	₹	
115. গাই বাই চা				
A. কোনো কাম কৰিবলৈ য	ত্ব কৰা	B. গৰু চৰাবলৈ যোৱা		
C. অসুখত পৰি থকা		D. ওপৰৰ এটাও নহয়		
এটা শব্দতপ্ৰকাশ কৰক ঃ-				
116. নিজৰ ওপৰত যি নিৰ্ভৰ ক	ৰে			
A. সবান্ধৱ	B. স্বারলম্বী	C. জিতেন্দ্রিয়	D. জিঘাংসা	
117. চেলেকি খোৱা বস্তু				
A. চেলব্য	B. চবা	C. লেহা	D. পেয়	
118. ধান ৰোৱা তিৰোতা				
A. ধাননি	B. ৰোৱনী	C. শিপিনী	D. দাউনী	
119. বোকাত যাৰ জন্ম				
A. বোক জ	B. পংকজ	C. সূৰজ	D. এটাও শুদ্ধ নহয়	
120. নিজৰ ৰূপ-যৌৱন লৈ গৌ	ৰৱ কৰা তিৰোতা			
A. মानिनी	B. মালিনী	C. मधमूका	D. অ ন্স ৰা	
	المراد البرة خشار المراد والمراد المراد المر	-00000		